
Public Concern 

RO0003176; State Street 

May 29, 2018 3:15 p.m. 

Ingrid, with questions on PCE vapor contamination at State Street site. 

Hopes to purchase one of the units, and has a child, so is concerned with risk to child. 

Wants to understand where PCE came from (dry cleaner several blocks away), what is being done (VMS), 
and other methods (without getting into those details) and what numbers are considered safe for a child.  
Let her know system has been installed, and is collecting PCE vapors and vents them to above the roof 
line.  Let her know that once in sunlight, PCE degrades fairly quickly.  Summerhill Homes is currently 
collecting indoor air samples to verify that the VMS is doing what we think it should be doing.  We don’t 
have those numbers yet.  She wanted to know what numbers are considered safe for her child.  I provided 
soil vapor and indoor air residential ESLs.  Had previously found ACDEH website for reports. 


